Parish Council Minutes   10/2/24

Attendance:  Cynthia Crosby, Katie Eckrich, Linda Gutoskey, Tony Hasselschwert, Jared Hoy, Stephen Jahrsdoerfer, Cathy Krouse, Mike O’Neil, Cheryl Prater, Dennis Redding, Fr. Tom, Fr. Bobby and Deacon Rob

The School window project is moving slowly.  Permits and inspections have been a holdup.  We are still awaiting the delivery of metal panels which go over the windows, expected in early November.  We are hopeful that we will be ready to move to the next section early next week.
The youth house renovation is also moving slowly.  A government Inspection is needed before drywall is hung.
We will order a book to give away at Christmas.  While we had looked at two options written by Matthew Kelly, Fr. Bobby is researching other options.
Catholic Charities is promoting support groups in each parish called “Catholic Mental Health Ministry.”  Those with mental illness and caretakers will be invited to a support group.  We will choose a day and advertise this.
A group is promoting Spiritual Companions, trained parishioners who would go to the home of dying parishioners to offer prayer and support.  We will offer an informational meeting.
Sister Genevieve is leaving this weekend.  We will honor her at the Friday school Mass and weekend Masses.  There will be coffee and donuts offered with a chance to greet her in the cafeteria after the Sunday morning Masses.  We will name the school courtyard in her honor.  There was a suggestion of starting a scholarship in memory of the Franciscan sisters and also making a plaque with the names of the sisters who have served here.  (We have a list of 56 sisters who have served in our parish.) 
We will gather at Trinity English Lutheran Church at 7 p.m. on October 28 for a tour and talk with their pastor.  Those who would like to carpool can gather at 6:30 at St. Charles.
We have a lead on a good speaker for an adult education event with Catholic Social Teaching.  More to follow.
We tithed 10% on the first half of our large parish bequest.  We are ready to tithe on the second half.  We have a small group doing some research before we award money.
We will await Don Clemmer’s return at the next meeting to further discuss the door-to-door ministry ideas.
We talked about ideas for building community among daily Mass folks.  It seems like a good idea to offer coffee and donuts in the Community Room after the 8:15 Mass on a few feast days.
We need an usher or two to help seat folks at the 8:15 school Mass on holy days.  Fr. Tom will contact our usher scheduler and see if we can arrange that.
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton offers a box to families as a miscarriage ministry.  It includes a book about grieving for a child, a medal, and other items.  We should start such a ministry.  Tony Hasselschwert is awaiting a contact.
We are working on a trifold pamphlet for our parish which could be passed out in the neighborhood by carolers, St. Vincent de Paul workers and Walking with Moms in Need workers.  In addition to parish information, there should be information for non-Catholics who might want to attend Mass.  A website connection would be good and a parish connection for someone to meet them would also be useful.  Electric Works’ prayer room might or might not be a place where pamphlets would be distributed.
We further talked about service projects for youth as a way of reaching out in the neighborhood… raking leaves and spring yard work were suggested.

Next meeting:  Nov. 6

